RESOLUTION #02-2-15

SEPARATION OF THE RAINSVILLE BEAUTIFICATION BOARD AND RAINSVILLE TORNADO MEMORIAL BOARD AND ESTABLISHING MEMBERS OF THE RAINSVILLE TORNADO MEMORIAL BOARD

WHEREAS, The Rainsville City Council had previously decided to combine the Rainsville Beautification Board and the Rainsville Tornado Memorial Board; and

WHEREAS, the original Rainsville Tornado Memorial Board surpassed all expectations in regards to fund raising, design work, and construction on an expedited time scale resulting in lasting memorial to those who passed and a place of comfort and dignity for the family members of the victims to mourn; and

WHEREAS, the Rainsville Beautification Board has been excellent stewards of the monument as well as monetary donations that had been raised from many sources all across Dekalb County; and

WHEREAS, the Rainsville City Council now wishes to entice as much community participation as possible and help create and foster a sense of community in this great City of Rainsville, Alabama; and

NOW, THEREFORE, be it resolved by the City Council of Rainsville, Alabama, that the Rainsville Beautification Board will remain as is and the newly formed Rainsville Tornado Memorial Board, which will have the responsibilities of maintaining and preserving the Memorial, as well as being conservative stewards of all donated funds that are kept in a separate city account and coordinating annual events to honor those souls taken from us on that dreadful day, will now consist of the following honorable members: Elizabeth Coots, Peggy Mitchell, Chairman Linda Samples, Caraly Foreman, Pam Clay, Peggy Benefield, and Bejan Teheri, to serve as a committee member until they resign.

Approved this 2nd day of February, 2015.

Nick Jones, Mayor